Greenhouse Efféc t:
Shell Anticipates
A Sea Change

Whether global warming will raise the level of
the world’s oceans is still being debated, but
engineers who build natural-gas production
platforms at Shell Oil do not want to take chances. In
what is considered the first major project that takes
account of the changes the greenhouse effect is
expected to bring, the engineers are designing a huge
platform that anticipates rising water in the North
Sea.

Norske Shell, the company's Norwegian
subsidiary, had been planning to build in the Troll gas
field a 1.5-million-metric-ton structure that would
stand in more than 300 meters of water, or about
1,000 feet, and rise 30 meters above the surface, or
about 100 feet. :

But if those are the dimensions of the structure
when it is put in place in 1995, how much will be above
the water in 2065, at the end of its life? Engineers are
not sure. The global warming of the greenhouse
effect, which is caused by carbon dioxide from
combustion trapping the sun’s heat in the
atmosphere, is expected to raise the sea level in two
ways: Warmer temperatures mean less water tied
up in the ice caps, and therefore more in the oceans;
also, warmer water occupies more space than cool
walter.

So the engineers are considering raising the
platform from the standard 30 meters — the height
now thought necessary to stay above the waves that

come in a once-a-century storm — to 31 or 32 meters.
A one-meter increase would cost an additional

$16 million, said Einar Knudsen, a spokesman for the
company in Stavanger, Norway, and a two-meter
rise roughly double that. The higher number is about
1 percent of the platform’s projected cost.

Shell’s problem with its gas platform is tougher
than the engineering questions involved in building
oil platforms, of which the North Sea has many. The
oil platforms are typically expected to be in use for
only 30 or 35 years. But according to Mr. Knudsen,
‘“We have such huge gas reserves; we can see this
production going on for up to 70 years."'



